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11 June 2018
Submission on the Draft General Comment No. 7 on articles 4 (3) and 33 (3), relating to consultation and involvement of persons with disabilities, including children with disabilities in decision-making processes through their representative organizations
ENUSP, the European Network of (Ex-) Users and Survivors of Psychiatry, is the only independent grassroots organization of users, ex-users and survivors of psychiatry in Europe.
We would like to express our concern that some submissions received by the UN CRPD Committee during the consultation process regarding the Draft General Comment #7 on articles 4.3 and 33.3 of the UN CRPD recommend full inclusion of families of persons with disabilities in the disability movement.

ENUSP is of the opinion that family representation should never replace the role of persons with disabilities themselves, and organizations of family members should not be considered as “representative organizations” of actual persons with disabilities (or DPOs). From our perspective it would violate the concept of legal capacity and allow for the return and reinforcement of the old stereotype when family members are automatically considered legal representatives and guardians of persons with disabilities. 

Family organisations continue to be overly represented in most countries compared to organisations of PWD. Partly this may be attributed to the enthusiasm with which family members advocate for the rights of minors, wanting a better future and inclusive services for their children. Parltly, this may be attributed to more barriers people with disabilities face, and this last point should be considered seriously.

 

We fully understand the noble intentions and significant input of the organizations of families and carers in the advocacy efforts, however, it has to be said that as long as family representatives continue to take the role of representing persons with disabilities, and other bodies and organizations accept this as “meaningful inclusion”, the persons with disabilities themselves are not actually missed. We believe that more efforts should be put into empowerment of people with disabilities, including those with intellectual disabilities, autism and with a need of high level of support and, to show the necessity of such efforts, their place at the table of discussions should remain vacant until a person with a disability himself/herself can assume the role of representative.

That said, we in no case would recommend exclusion of organizations representing family members and carers of persons with disabilities from the discussion processes. We think that it would be appropriate to create a separate category, such as “family representative organizations of PWD” and make it clear that the priority during consultation processes should be given to organizations of persons with disabilities.

Yours sincerely,

On behalf of the ENUSP Board

Olga Kalina

Chair

